
VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development Committee

Date: November 25, 2013

Present:  Andrea Horigan, David Young, Eileen Crump, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Ben Somoza, Sharla Fell, Bill Hart, Sharon Beynon, Tom Dalton, Ryan Petitfils, Alex Kolesnik, Robert Porter, Gigi Fiumerodo, Ken Drake, Lauri Moore 

Absent:  Barbara Cogert, Florence LaFemina, Helen Galindo, Jose Gutierrez, Peder Nielsen, Philip Clinton 

Handouts:  October 28, 2013 meeting minutes

Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn 

Huddleston

	Approval of meeting minutes
	Adriana Horigan moved to approve the October 28, 2013 meeting minutes with corrections and Ben Somoza seconded.
	The October 28, 2013 meeting minutes were approved by committee
	
	Eileen Crump

	New Goals
	Two new committee goals were added to the charge.

Goal 5: Provide opportunities to foster collaboration and community-building between faculty and students.

Goal 6: Increase online access to professional development trainings.
	
	
	

	Recruiting more committee members
	Gwen spoke with Rick Trevino about getting a student representative on the Professional Development Committee.

Committee members were asked to forward the names of students who are willing to serve on the professional development committee.

Ben Somoza submitted a possible student representative to Gwendolyn.

The LBGT club convened this semester, and Deborah Pollack heads up the club.  
	Rick Trevino will talk to students to see if they want to serve in the Professional Development Committee.


	
	Rick Trevino

	Update on SITE 2.0
	Forty instructors have signed up for SITE 2.0, which takes place from February 18-21, 2014.

A focus group made up of previous SITE participants met to discuss teaching philosophies and then set projects related to these philosophies into motion.  The focus group also discussed a number of other issues including the vision of SITE 2.0, issues that need to be solved on campus, and what faculty members want to accomplish. A main topic will be “What is your big idea?

SITE 2.0 will explore current movements in education.

· Gamification

· Service Leaning

· Learning Communities

· Experiential Learning

· Veterans Issues

· Classroom Flipping
SITE 2.0 will be incorporating an unconference model to get away from the lecture-based model.

Faculty members will have a choice of field trips in order to participate in service learning experiences. 

There are limited spaces for faculty participation in SITE 2.0.
	Committee will send ideas to Sharon.
	
	Sharon Beynon



	Time set aside to build community


	The idea of a student hour was discussed.  This is an hour that faculty do not teach class and can have professional development activities. This time is set aside to build community at the college. This will address the issue of lack of communication on campus. 
	
	
	

	Food Service
	The district is working on having a food service on campus. The food service will be outsourced.
	
	
	

	Professional Development Website
	The professional development website is now posting travel opportunities for professional development conferences and webinars.  If committee members are aware of conferences or webinars that they think faculty might like to attend, please forward links for Eileen to post on website. 

Robert Porter will forward the National Endowment of Humanities seminars link to Eileen. 

Eileen posted the ISLAS Academy professional development workshops on the website. There are Reading and Writing Across the Curriculum workshops.

The Faculty Travel Pool Fund is listed on the professional development website. 

A sample faculty portfolio will be uploaded on the website in the near future.
	Eileen will post conferences and webinars on professional development website.

Eileen will post links on website.
	
	Eileen Crump



	Update on Multicultural/Diversity Marketing
	The marketing subcommittee convened and expressed appreciation for Dina Pielaet's poster with the Diversity of Cultures logo. The logo will be the foundation of all marketing, and it can be rearranged to include information on various campus events.

Sharla Fell will be working with her students to create marketing posters for campus events. Sharla needs enough time to incorporate marketing projects into her lesson plans. Let Sharla know if you have a project you want her students to work on as soon as possible.

Students can also create posters for departments.  

The first event will be a celebration of the Chinese New Year with a Film Series in January. 
	Sharla Fell will incorporate marketing projects into her curriculum.

Eileen will email Multicultural/Diversity Calendar to group.
	
	Sharla Fell

Eileen Crump

	Service Learning
	It was recommended that a service learning committee be created on campus to explore ways of integrating service learning into the classrooms.

CSUCI has workshops to teach Service Learning. 
	
	
	

	Ideas for Spring Workshops
	Spring Workshop Ideas:

· Apps for Teachers

· Student retention and success 

· Business faculty roundtable to share ideas, including the use of D2L

· Group Team Partner Assignments

· Strategies on grading

· Sabbatical presentations
· Testing in large classes

· Strategies on student retention and success using technology

· Determine constant and effective contact in online classes 

· Create and publish video lectures as a supplement for on-campus classes

· Services on campus

· Reading and Writing across the Curriculum  

· Leadership

· How to lead an effective meeting

· How to document meeting minutes

· Business Etiquette

· How to work with difficult people and how not to be difficult

· Lynda.com

· New Full Time Faculty Orientation

Workshops will be held during the spring 2014 semester and during the professional development week of February 18-21, 2014.
	Send additional ideas to Sharon Beynon and Eileen Crump.
	
	Sharon Beynon, Eileen Crump


	Title V Velocidad Grant
	The grant is developing a mentoring program between CSUCI students who graduated from Ventura College and current Ventura College Students. 
	
	
	Bill Hart



	Films
	Ben Somoza mentioned that the college is purchasing films that will be placed in the library to check out.
	Ben Somoza is purchasing films for the college.
	
	Ben Somoza



	Next meeting
	Next meeting: January 27, 2014 at 2:00 pm in MCW 312.
	
	
	

	Adjournment
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston



